
Board of Directors Meeting, Executive team Summary-December 5, 2024  

Medical Director Report: 

 Dr. Rochat is back from his 2 month leave on a modified schedule. Jess is out on leave 

through this week as far as we know. 

 We have continued to be very short staffed in the medical department. We continue to be 
short an RN and we short an MA multiple days the past month. Dr. Rochat was out the 
month of November and is back from his leave now on a modified schedule. Jess has been 
out for the past 3 weeks. The front desk has been very patient and flexible and working 
hard at rescheduling patients. Mark has filled in on Fridays in November, which has been a 
big help. 

 Marcelle and I continue working with our PHMI expert to create clinic standards for 
hypertension and diabetes treatment and management. 

Operations Director Report: 

 The staff end of the year party will take place Friday December 6th at offspring. 

 The newly approved and revised master fee schedule is now active as of December 1st. 

 We have several staff openings; Dentist (2), BH clinician, registered dental assistant, temp 

MA, QI assistant & BH pt navigator. 

 Finance audit is underway. 

 VFC audit was complete with no findings but a few suggestions on vaccine documentation. 

Executive Director Report: 

 Larann continues to provide support to the BH team. She is giving a training this week 
on documentation compliance and will do a training in January on Adverse Childhood 
Events screening (ACES) which we will start to provide for adults in BH care. 

 Our audit and 990 are still pending. We will be able to submit a form to request 
reimbursement for 40% of the solar installation project on the 990. 

 We learned that HRSA has already sent out notices to sites with Operational Site Visits 
(OSVs) for HRSA’s FY 2025. This means that most likely, we will get an OSV in Q1 of 
their FY 2026 which will be Oct-Dec 2025. 

 Newsletters are in progress by Lemon Fresh Design. Content was sent. 

 The agreement with the Mendocino County AIDS and Viral Hepatitis Network 
(MCAVHN) was signed and we are meeting regularly with the schools to discuss our 
MOU and the behavioral health grant services. We are working on the curriculum for 
substance use prevention/addiction education. 

 
Incidents: 1 incident with a corrective action plan. 
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